
 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
CITY OF JOLIET, ILLINOIS 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD & PUBLIC HEARING 

SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT OF ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 
PROGRAM YEAR 2024 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN 

 
The City of Joliet invites all interested persons to review and submit comments on its 

proposed Substantial Amendment to PY2024 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN for its Community 
Development Block Grant Program (CDBG). Notice is hereby given that the City of Joliet is 
proposing to substantially amend the budgets of its previously published Program Year 2024 
Annual Action Plan. 

 
The following budget has been created: 
Program Year 2024 Route 66 ADA Access at Broadway Street Greenway - $100,000.00 
Program Year 2024 Joliet Fire Department PPE Equipment - $7,248.61 
 
The following budgets will be reduced: 
PY 2023 CDBG Admin - ($100,000.00) 
PY 2020 CV - ($7,248.61) 
This money will now be allocated to the project budgets outlined above. 
 
 
Beginning on Wednesday, March 5, 2025, copies of the Substantial Amendment to the 

PY 2024 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN are available for public review at the City of Joliet’s website 
at (https://www.joliet.gov/government/departments/community-development/neighborhood-
services-division/hud-notices) and at the following location: 
 

City of Joliet - City Hall 
150 W. Jefferson Street 

Joliet, IL 60432 
 

Address all written comments to Mr. Joseph Fleischauer, Director of Neighborhood 
Services - City of Joliet, 150 W. Jefferson Street, Joliet, IL 60432, jfleischauer@joliet.gov. 
Comments received by Friday, April 4, 2025, will be considered for inclusion in the final report.  
 

Notice is hereby given that the City of Joliet will hold a public hearing in City Hall 
Chambers, 150 N. Jefferson St, Joliet IL 60432, to accept comments on the Substantial 
Amendment to the PY2024 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN on Tuesday, March 18, 2025, at 6:30 pm. 
For translation for other languages and persons with disabilities, please make a request at least 
three days in advance to cityclerk@joliet.gov. If the City cannot provide reasonable 
accommodation at the hearing, the City will make alternative opportunities available for non-
English speaking persons and persons with disabilities to participate. 
 
Mayor Terry D’Arcy 
City of Joliet      

 

 


